THE FERRYHILL AND CHILTON MEDICAL PRACTICE

Patient Participation Group (PRG) Minutes 
Tuesday 24th November 2015 
Present:
Jennifer Wood (Practice Manager - Chair), Fiona Almond (Deputy Practice Manager - Minutes), Anne Jordan, Anne Turnbull, Margaret Blythe, Aubrey Blythe
Apologies:
Linda Gibson, Margaret Chappell, Marion Mitchell, Margaret Taylor
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

Amend the minutes of 16th September 2015 to reflect apologies that were received from Anne Turnbull and not Anne Jordan as Anne Jordan attended the meeting.  Apologies were also received from Linda Gibson.

ACTION
Fiona Almond
These were then agreed as a true and accurate record.

Jennifer apologised that the minutes stated the Date of the Next Meeting to be Thursday 26th November 2015 however when the invite was sent out it stated Tuesday 24th November 2015.
MATTERS ARISIING

Friends and Family Test

The Practice continues to take part in the Friends and Family Test and the latest analysis (September 2015-November 2015) was generally positive:

How likely are you to recommend our GP practice to friends and family if they need similar care or treatment?

	Extremely Likely
	Likely
	Neither Likely nor Unlikely
	Unlikely
	Extremely Unlikely
	Don't Know

	19
	9
	1
	0
	0
	0


Thinking about your response to this question, what is the main reason why you feel this way?

	Very happy with service

	Always fobbed off

	I am well satisfied with the treatment I receive

	I feel like I am more likely to see my own doctor

	Very friendly helpful reception staff - nothing too much trouble

	Very good service 

	Very happy with the service at Chilton both by reception and doctors 

	Very happy with service

	Very happy with service 

	Receptionists are caring, understanding, friendly and helpful. Doctors do have the time for you, if needed you can book a double appointment. They refer you on to a specialist if required. I have always been very satisfied with the care and treatment I have received 

	I normally attend Chilton surgery for my appointments and find the staff very helpful

	Nurse Practitioner had somebody in training. They were both lovely and caring. (based on recent experience whilst away)

	Have always been treated well and with respect

	Very helpful

	Doctors are good here but phone line needs help

	Very good

	Good doctors but have to wait a week for an appointment

	I have always had an appointment when needed. You go out of your way to do this and I am grateful. I know people can get angry but we all have to be patient, there are only X number of appointments each day available. Not many surgeries have appointments if you ring first thing in the morning. This has been a big plus


Securing Quality in Health Services
Mr and Mrs Blythe attended this meeting on 30th September 2015 on behalf of the Patient Participation Group, they felt it was a very positive and good meeting and recall breaking off into groups for discussion with a note taker.  A wide geographical area of GP surgeries attended.  The general feeling from their group was that Saturday morning GP opening was very useful however Sunday’s were not well utilised with evening surgeries being more popular.
PPG Development Session
Anne Turnbull attended this meeting on Thursday 16th September 2015 on behalf of the Patient Participation Group and commented that a wide range of age groups attended the meeting.
Concern about Drug Addicts Attending Local Pharmacies

Jennifer advised that she had spoken to the local Chemists/Pharmacies and raised the issue of drug addicts taking their methadone in open view of other customers, the Chemists/Pharmacies advised that it is patient choice whether they wish to take the methadone in a private room or at the counter as long as it is in front of the Pharmacist.
Elephant Kiosk

Anne Turnbull enquired it we have an Elephant Kiosk at Ferryhill, this is a keyboard and a screen for patients to complete the Friends and Family Test electronically.  Jennifer advised the Practice decided not to get an Elephant Kiosk as they proved expensive and evidence shows that those surgeries that do have one have not had an increased number of Friends and Family Tests completed.

FEEDBACK OF AGREED PRIORITIES 2015/2016

Flu Vaccine 2015/2016
The end of the Flu Season is officially 31st March 2015, however as a Practice we try to finish administering Flu vaccines by Christmas, with dedicated clinics on October and November.   Pregnant patients do run up to the end of March as they may not yet be pregnant.
On 23rd November 2015, 3064 flu vaccinations had been given. 

2015/2016

Flu aged over 65 
Practice Patients aged over 65  


3046

Over 65s who have had flu vaccine 


1836
60.27%

i.e. 1210 patients over 65 have not had the flu vaccine to date. 

2014/2015 uptake figure was 64.9%  

Flu in at Risk Group aged 5 to 64 years 
Patients under 65 in the ‘At Risk Group’  

2299

Patients in above group given flu vaccine

 739
32.14%

i.e. 4560 aged 5 to 64 and in an at risk group have not attended to date. 

2014/2015 uptake was 37.7% 

COPD


97.7% only 8 patients have not received (or declined) the flu vaccination. 

Diabetes

85.7% 94 patients are yet to receive (or decline) the flu vaccination. 

Heart Disease 
92.7% 43 patients are yet to receive (or decline) the flu vaccination. 
Stroke/TIA 

87.7% 35 patients are yet to receive (or decline) the flu vaccination.

All the patients have been invited at least once, and will be contacted again. 
Patients Currently Pregnant 
Patients with ‘patient currently pregnant record’ 
85

Patients in above group given flu vaccine 

55
64.7%

i.e. 30 patients have not attend for flu yet 

NB the code for ‘patient currently pregnant’ is not always used by the midwife to identify patients. 

Fluenz for up to 5 years of age

Patients in Fluenz date of birth range 

521

Patients given Fluenz in above group 

184
35% 

In 2014/2015 10-13% for individual year bands. 
Pneumovacc Vaccination uptake rates 2015/2016

Patients currently over 65 



3045

Patients given pneumovacc 



2186
71.7 %

At the last PPG we reported that 1084 patients still need a pneumovacc, on 23.11.215 859 patients still needed a pneumovacc. The practice has increased uptake of pneumovacc from 65.7% to 71.7%

Shingles Vaccination
There are still 208 patients in the date of birth range who have not had the vaccination yet.
Age ranges for Shingles Vaccines - 2015/16:

Patients with a DOB between 2.9.1944 - 1.9.1945 (70 year olds) 

Patients with a DOB between 2.9.1936 - 1.9.1937 (78 year olds) 

Patients with a DOB between 2.9.1935 - 1.9.1936 (79 year olds)

 

Patients who are currently 70, 71, 72 or 78 are eligible up to the 31.8.2016.
Patients aged 79 are eligible up to the day of their 80th birthday (up to the end of August 2016).
Ferryhill Reception Redesign

Following the open of the new Chilton Health Centre, the redesign of Ferryhill Reception will be a priority for 2016 to increase confidentiality on the telephones as is now the case at Chilton.  Margaret Blythe raised a concern that Chilton reception desk is not confidential and Jennifer advised that there is the Interview Room if a patient needs to have a confidential conversation with the Receptionist.
Mr and Mrs Blythe raised concern over finding the Self Check In Screen difficult to use when partially sighted, Fiona advised that the Receptionist can undertake the work that the Self Check In Screen does and would remind Receptionists to be considerate of partially sighted patients.

ACTION
Fiona Almond
Concern was raised that not all patients with booked appointments were notified that the surgery had moved from the old premises to the new premises on Thursday 5th November 2015, Jennifer explained that the decision to move was made very quickly and that Receptionists tried to ring all the patients with appointments to let them know of the change of premises and an advert was put in The Chapter and notices displayed on the gates of the old surgery.

General feeling was that the new premises are very cold with both front doors opening at the same time automatically with no delay for the second set of doors, Jennifer agreed to raise this with Dr Orlandi.

ACTION
Jennifer Wood
Teenage Consultation

Jennifer confirmed that the funding for the Youth Worker at the comprehensive school no longer existed, however Jennifer was still trying to gain access to the eCafe at Ferryhill.
PRACTICE ISSUES

Prescriptions Telephone Requests

Ferryhill and Chilton Medical Practice will no longer receive requests for repeat prescriptions over the telephone from January 2016, this is in line with other GP surgeries and also following medico legal advice as there is the potential for mistakes to be made when patients often ask for “the blue tablet”, “the brown inhaler”, “the stomach tablets”.

Patients will be able to request their repeat prescriptions using the right hand side of their prescription, online, by post, some Chemists/Pharmacies do order repeat prescriptions for patients (not Chilton Chemist and not Higginbottoms).

Dr Merson Retirement
Dr Merson’s last working day with the Practice is Friday 4th December 2015.  Two adverts have been placed for a replacement GP/Partner however no applications were received, a further advert will be placed in the New Year and also consideration given to up skilling nurses to Nurse Practitioners who can prescribe and refer if necessary.
PATIENT GROUP ISSUES

No Issues
ISSUES FROM DDES PATIENT PARTICIAPTION GROUP

Anne Turnbull was present and attended this meeting on Wednesday 16th September 2015 on behalf of the Patient Participation Group, it is the third Wednesday of every month, Anne had found the last meeting very interesting with a talk from Medicines Management on wastage of drugs and the cost and also had a visit to Bishop Auckland General Hospital and met the Chief Executive where a new programme for Warfarin patients was discussed and the usage of the Urgent Car Centre.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS/ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 23rd February 2016, 6.00pm

